








implementation is scheduled to start by September 2017 and the finalization of the 

construction & implementation will be in December 2019, while the commissioning stage will 

be from December 2019 - April 2020. He also mentioned that UNDP is currently working on 
the completion of the no objection procedures with regards to the Environmental 

Management plan and including it as part of the construction tender. 

Engr. Costes also pointed out that the project time schedule has been modified to end by 
31/7/2021 (includes the 1 year Defects Liability Period) and the allocated Construction budget 

line reduction from USO 16,250,000 to become USO 16,137,645 (which includes the expenses 

of the cancelled Ramallah Courthouse Complex, Solar PV Systems and the implementation of 
the Quality Control, Health and Safety and Environmental Management Plans). The budget 

for furniture and equipment has also been reduced from USO 2,887,500 to become USO 
1,750,000. 

Mr. Alan Leber confirmed that a reserve amount of USO 1,785,000 was set aside to cover the 

exchange rate fluctuations between Canadian and US Dollars. 

(5) Presentation and approval of roles and responsibilities during construction phase

Mr. Ivan Carmi, talked about the practical measures related to the period of implementation of 
all the project activities including the construction, furnishing and handing over the 

Courthouse to the HJC. It includes the establishment of a Technical Construction Committee 

comprising of the High Judicial Council, Attorney General's Office (Public Prosecution), Judicial 
Police, UNDP, UNDP contractor, and Canadian observers, to meet once bi-weekly on the site. 

UNDP drafted a Standard Operating Procedures (SOPs) for the Technical Construction 

Committee to be reviewed by all parties, and then signed off and to be included as part of the 

6th PSC Hebron Courthouse Meeting Minutes. 

Mr. David Fournier explained that all parties should provide their feedback on the proposed 
SOPs within two weeks of this meeting. In addition, HJC should inform UNDP officially about 

the membership of this committee. 

Decision: The Project Steering Committee took the decision to proceed with the construction 

of the Hebron courthouse subject to approval and signing of the Standard Operating 

Procedures of the Construction Technical Committee, and the completion of the amendment 

of the Administrative Arrangement between Canada and UNDP. 

Meeting concluded. 

H.E. Counselor lmad Sleim, Chief Justice of 

the High Court and High Judicial Council 
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Mr. David Fournier, Counsellor (Head of 
Cooperation). 




